To Department of Planning and Regulatory Service

Application no: DC/15/2151/OUT

MR MRS ABBOTT 66 ICKLETON PLACE, HAVERHILL, SUFFOLK CB9 0AS

19TH NOVEMBER 2017

Dear CHRIS RAND

We received a letter from the Planning Department for The Great Wilsey Park Wilsey Road Little Wratting Suffolk .With Proposals of Revised proposals providing alternative access point to Chalkstone Way at its roundabout Junction with Millfields Way.

We Wish to raise an Objection to this as having a feed through to Millfields Way will create more traffic cutting through our housing estate. Where we live. The heavy traffic vehicals such as Buses and Lorries travelling on this distributor road now. Not only causes much damage to Millfields Way, road surface, but the Vibration and Noise has in past caused damage to our house by way of our render having to be replaced twice the road calming on this road adding to this, should have been replaced with a different method possibly Chicanes of slowing to replace the old speed humps that enhance the noise and vibration levels. As we have Buses travelling up Millfields Way from 05:15 to 00:35 effecting our sleep as we live road side and our enjoyment of our outdoors space.

The extra traffic Will have an effect on the value of our property we own, and with Millfields way being accessible up to a possible 5,000 Extra Vehicles on average when project complete. We understand this will not be ,the only Access to The Great Wilsey Estate ,but if there is a faster cut through then I'm sure it will be taken advantage of .

We are sending to you in good time of your stated deadline and as we had complication trying to send to you, via email I will send a copy to our Councillor and Haverhill Mayor Mr David Roach so he has been made aware of our reason for this Objection.

I had asked another who had previously objected to this very large site who lives on Millfields way and they had not received a letter and was not made aware of revised proposals and no notice placed in local paper which I did find strange.

Please can you confirm that you have received this letter thank you

Yours Sincerely Mr & Mrs Abbott



